



Keeping you informed: Miss Kaur—Headteacher

Monday 4th May 2020

## Dear parents/carers

I trust you are all keeping well at this very difficult and uncertain time.

Firstly, I would like to thank you all for your co-operation and perseverance during the lockdown period. As a community, you have supported the plans we had to put in place very quickly regarding school closures and home learning. I appreciate this may have been tricky, and some days will have been easier than others!

Secondly, I have had several emails asking me when schools will re-open and who may attend. Schools must strictly follow all guidelines set by the Department for Education. Headteachers are also receiving daily bulletins from their local authorities with updated information. Currently, government advice states the following:

"We will only re-open schools when the scientific advice indicates it is safe to do so."

The government briefing later this week may explain what 'phase one' of exiting lockdown may look like. It is after this that school leaders can begin to make personalised plans for their own schools with regard to re-opening safely.

I would like to reassure you that once we know what the guidelines are to begin the reopen schools, I will share these with you.

In the meantime, please stay safe and many thanks for your continued support.

G Kaur

Headteacher